Natural Sciences Chairs Council

February 5, 2007
1:00-2:45 TO 146

Meeting Minutes
Priorities for the Year:  Make FTE target (Fall [104.7%]-Winter [103.2%-106.8%]-Spring), Recruit faculty positions (Biology (2 – pools approved), Computer Engineering (1), HSCI (1), Math (2-interviews completed), Nursing (3)), Develop a recruiting CD, Identify a new building and/or additional laboratory space, Computer Engineering Program (started), Environmental Sciences program (started), MPH program (started), Observatory, Follow-up 5-Year self study, Recruiting S-Stem program, regular and Presidential Scholar students, Additional staff lines for the College, Reinstate equipment line for College.
Approval of minutes for January 22, 2007.  The Minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  
· Peter  – Math has completed interviews for the math positions
· George – Reminder that MASS is having a “Gathering” on February 9, 2007 from 4-6pm in CS-142. There are 14 students expected to attend.
· Paul – Math & Physics will purchase a license for Mathematica. Biology will check on whether they wish to participate or not.
· Lory – Commencement will be held on Sunday, June 17th at 2:00pm Departments should start thinking about Outstanding Students. 
· Jim – Biology will start phone interviews this week for the Molecular Biologist position and will begin phone interviews next week for the Vertebrate Biologist position.
2. Announcements from Administration

· There will be a planned power interruption on campus on Friday, 2-9-07 from 11pm to 12am and again Monday the 12th from 4am to 5am to allow for critical repairs to the electrical system on campus. Let Lory know about any back up generators and if you have equipment that requires the use of them. Notify faculty and staff in your departments to unplug any unnecessary equipment prior to leaving work on Friday afternoon.
· Status of College funding – There is no change. The College has not yet received money from the Provost.
· Transfer Day – Will be held on February 24th from 9:30am to 12:30pm.  There will be workshops for majors from 11:45am to 12:30pm. Department representatives are needed to attend and present. Let Cindy Paxton know by Friday, February 9th who will be attending for their department and how much space will be needed.
Action Items: 

1.

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Winter.  Census date has passed and the College has made target for the Winter.
b. Spring.  Priority I registration begins on 2-12-07. 
c. Summer. Schedule build is closed and gone to print. There will be no addendums
d. Fall. We are in the middle of schedule building and are being allotted 4 weeks instead of the traditional 2 weeks for the College before the classrooms open up university-wide. 
e. Entering Variable Unit Courses. All “letters” have been lumped together under one course number. When entering, be sure to set adjustment and the maximum and minimum enrollment. In order to get variable courses back, a course proposal must be written. John has proposed to do one central generic proposal for the College. There was a discussion that followed.  Consensus seemed to be that a common College proposal would work.
2. Equipment Commitments - The Dean went over new equipment commitments per the attachment. The College has committed about $123k and we have about $201K to spend. The Dean mentioned that he has not heard back from any departments that may want to request new and upgraded research lab computers.
3.
Poor student writing – how other departments are addressing the issue –There was a discussion on the problem and if there are any possible solutions to raising the standard for student writing. The Dean stated that Graduate Studies is trying to raise the bar related to theses and projects. It is recognized as a system wide problem. 
4.
Security Training and confidentiality compliance – see attachment. Lory handed out a list of full time faculty in each department that have not completed the security training and do not have a CC form filed with Human Resources. She also handed out a navigational sheet for registering online for the security training. It was noted that the list given to Lory by CMS of compliant faculty may have some discrepancies. Lory will check with CMS and get back to the chairs.
5. Monthly grant report for Chairs – Per attachment, the Dean went over a possible report to be generated for department chairs on a monthly basis. The chairs would like the report to include the faculty assigned time entitlement of the grant.
6. Fall SOTE Evaluations – The Dean asked if any of the faculty or departments received any comments from the SOTE reports. No one has seen the comments from the evaluations. The Dean is monitoring the reports for any faculty who have a score below 4 and is contacting the chair. The Dean suggested that the department chairs need to be more proactive in mentoring faculty with low SOTE scores.
7. Construction Projects
a. BI and PS Buildings – Group II money has been released and is available. The Dean and John have a meeting on Wednesday, 2-7-07 to explore the reality of the move dates which do not appear to be during the 10th week or finals week in March. The chairs were advised to be prepared to start classes in the current classrooms and not in the new classrooms for the spring quarter. 
b. Observatory – No Report

